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Fall 2020

Library Update from Franklin Escobedo

We hope that this message finds you
all well and that you have been
discovering what the library has to offer
remotely while we are still trying to
prepare to reopen at some point in the
future.  We thought we would let you
know what the library staff has been up
to.  These past few months have been
a wild ride with curbside service taking
up most of our time. While we’ve been
closed to the public, our circulation is
back to half of what it was prior to
closing, which means everyone is
starting to get the hang of putting items
on hold and stopping by to pick them
up.  We have been doing lots of
readers’ advisory for patrons looking
for new books and authors to read.  

We have had good days and bad days, like the day we had to shut down due to the bad air
quality.  There are days where there are only two of us answering phones, emails, and
requests while trying to get everyone's holds outside.  This can be challenging, and we
thank everyone for your patience and understanding.  If you follow us on Instagram, you
may have seen our quarantine piles.  Following a recent study of Covid-19 from the

Institute of Libraries and Museum
Services, we’ve extended the
quarantine of books to a week.  We’d
rather be safe than sorry.  

With the help of both the Friends of the
Larkspur Library and The Commons
Foundation, we have been able to add
new online resources and more are
coming soon.  What are these
resources? The two big ones are AtoZ
Databases and Gale Presents Udemy. 
These are two resources to help
Larkspur residents who have been
affected by the pandemic.  AtoZ
Databases allows users to discover jobs
across the Bay Area and the United
States. There are also résumé and
interviewing tips available in the
database. Gale Presents Udemy is a

resource that helps users improve their job skills and learn new skills to make them more
marketable or to help people change careers. It also has many resources for hobbyists and
lifelong learners— the resources cover everything from computer coding to cooking!  There
is something for everyone in this database with easy-to-follow videos, and it is all self-
paced. Discover these databases and other databases in our eResources page under the
Virtual Library Tab on the Library’s website, https://www.ci.larkspur.ca.us/296/Larkspur-
Library.  

We also continue to plan programming
that we can offer virtually.  We have
more art talks coming, as well as garden
talks with the UC Marin Master
Gardeners.  This year the book club has
decided to meet in December, and they
are looking for something uplifting, so if
you have a recommendation, please let
Teresa know.  We are also continuing to
develop programs for the little ones,
with a not-so-scary magic show in
October.  The Middle Grade Book Club
for students in grades 4 through 7 has
begun meeting virtually after school. 
With the holiday season approaching,
we also have craft kits for parents to
pick up over the next few months: a
pumpkin craft for October, a
Thanksgiving Pie for November, and
penguin ornaments for December. 
These free kits will be available to
parents to pick up at Curbside.  All these programs are made possible by you, our Friends
of the Larkspur Library members!  We thank you for your continued support.  We could not
do this without you.

Stay safe and healthy, and we will see you online and at curbside!

Franklin Escobedo, Community Services Director, Larkspur Library

From Friends of the Library President
Barbara Friday

As this most unusual year continues its unrelenting toll on us, I’d like to share my favorite
coping strategies for surviving and even thriving in this challenging time.   Besides eating
well, getting plenty of sleep, and taking occasional walks to admire our beautiful Marin
surroundings, my fiercest friend and boon companion has been my Larkspur library card. 
If you haven’t used your library card to obtain access to digital library services, you really
must start.  For example, registering at https://marinet.bibliocommons.com/ will allow you
to browse books almost as easily as if you were physically browsing library shelves.  I’ve
been able to reserve books on-line and pick them up curbside in the library parking lot. It’s
such a joy to get my hands on a book I’ve been wanting to read for months. You must try it.

Also using my library registration, I’m able to watch movies on Kanopy from the comfort of
my favorite easy chair. In some ways, it’s better than going to a theater because I get to
choose from many titles and genres matching my mood and interest that day.   Prefer to
leave home (figuratively speaking) for a few hours? I chose to visit the Middle Ages in
France in “Age of Uprising: The Legend of Michael Kohlhaus” and to visit Venice for the
first time as the Katherine Hepburn character did in David Lean’s “Summertime.” It’s a
marvelous escape and reminds me how enriching (time!) travel can be.

Have you participated in a Zoom lecture hosted by the library yet?  My interests are art and
culture, so I loved the docent presentation on the Frida Kahlo exhibit now showing at the
de Young. Keep abreast of these Zoom offerings from the Larkspur Library Facebook page
or make sure that our library has your email address, and we’ll notify you of coming topics. 
I’ve enjoyed a number of lectures and find myself amazed at how pleasing the experience
can be.  Don’t let any of the technical issues scare you, just reach out to Anna at 415-927-
5005 or via email to library@cityoflarkspur.org to help you conquer any access issues you
may have.    

My final coping strategy has been to replenish my personal book supply by making a trip to
either The Book Place in Novato or Friends Books in San Rafael.  Your purchases support
Friends organizations in Marin but even more important, you’ll be delighted by the large
selection of used books at bargain prices.  There’s no substitute for discovering a great title
at a great rate to enjoy that evening.  Check websites before you go to make sure they are
open—both have modified their hours due to the pandemic.

Thank you for your support of our wonderful library. Don’t despair, as we’ll get through this
challenge too. It’s been a delight to “chat” with you today, and I look forward to seeing you
at the library as soon as it’s safe.

I’d love to hear your own coping strategies. Please share at
friendsoflarkspurlibrary@gmail.com and we’ll publish them in our next edition of Among
Friends.  In the meantime, stay well and take an occasional dip into the refreshing waters
of our digital library offerings. You’ll be very glad that you did.

Best wishes always,
Barbara Friday

Commons Update from Joe Jennings

The Commons Foundation (TCF) has been busy in September and there are things to
watch for in the coming month:

 

Capital Campaign: The City Council Poised to Engage
with TCF
City Attorney Woodruff reported that the City Council directed the Agency Negotiator not to
continue negotiations with the respondents to the Request for Qualifications for
Development of a City-Owned Property for a Mixed-Use Development to Include
Residential Use and a Public Facility.

City Attorney Woodruff reported that the City Council directed the Agency Negotiator to
continue discussions with The Commons Foundation on funding arrangements for a public
facility at the Rose Lane Community Facility Parcel.

After the meeting, the City Manager was directed to engage with The Commons
Foundation regarding fundraising and building a $5M, 5,000 SF first phase library building.

We anticipate having TCF Capital Campaign news for the community later this month.

Annual Campaign
New Grant Coming for Library

We have secured over $50,000 in cash and pledges for TCF Annual Campaign and
anticipate providing a second grant later in October to support physical and virtual
operations at the Larkspur Library.
 

Donate Today to TCF Annual Campaign

Board Change

Tamara Hull, CPA, had to step down from the Board in September. She will continue to be
a resource to TCF, and we appreciate everything she has done for us.

Being Thankful

I look out my window and watch people walking by with library books under their arms
heading to the library’s curbside pickup. This parade of people includes children, families,
and seniors.

I also see in the Library’s August 2020 operating statistics a 50% increase in eBook use
over 2019, Library Zoom programs being viewed over 2,200 times on YouTube, and the
July to August 2020 increases in Children’s and Young Adult book use.

We know that this is a difficult year with Covid-19 pandemic, school closings, economic
recession, Red Flag warnings, and a national election all happening at the same time. We
want to thank the Friends of the Larkspur Library, our donors and volunteers, and the
library staff and management for pitching in to maximize the library’s physical and virtual
services.

The Commons Foundation
Our mission is to fund, build and sustain, with the City of Larkspur, a modern Larkspur
Library and public square for the communities of Larkspur, Greenbrae, and Kentfield at
The Commons on Rose Lane.

Follow us on Facebook and Twitter.
Joe Jennings
President
The Commons Foundation
www.thecommonsatlarkspur.org

Close-Up: Anna Mahrer

Larkspur Library Circulation Supervisor
Anna Mahrer "grew up in Mill Valley, so I
actually went to the Mill Valley Library all
the time (I think that helped me get a gig
there after I graduated college). I
remember sitting in the children’s room
in one of those big green chairs, just
pulling books off the shelf at random
and reading for hours."

The Mill Valley native attended Tam
High and graduated from Tamiscal High
in 2012. After high school, she majored
in Creative Writing at San Francisco
State.  "I was just trying to figure it out,"
she says now. "Writing was the one
interest I was sure of."

After graduation, she continued studying
writing at SF State, even though all that

analysis "kind of took the joy out." She also started a job as a library assistant at the Mill
Valley Public Library, "my first library gig." But hardly the last, and the beat goes on.

Taking time away from graduate studies, she "cobbled together" a full-time schedule of
part-time jobs at every city library in Marin County, including Mill Valley, Bel-Tib, and San
Rafael. (The application process for work at the county libraries was "too bureaucratic.")
Each branch has its own "unique differences, and I enjoyed all of them.  I got a taste of
what people are like in each community.”

Anna found the Larkspur Library "quiet and friendly. Larkspur seems to have the most
'regulars,' and I got to know people because there was time to talk when
we were open."

When Robert Cordova announced his retirement from the Larkspur Library, a job
overseeing the library's technical services opened, and Anna was glad to step in.  "I like
back-room operations," she says.  Then when Drew Bendickson left the Larkspur Library,
Anna applied for and got his job as Circulation Supervisor.  "I hire, train, schedule, and
supervise part-time Library Assistants and Pages, and just generally make sure everything
is running smoothly in the circulation department. I’ve also been doing a lot of the
processing of new materials that come in."
 
In addition, she has started classes at San Jose State, studying toward an MLIS, Masters
Degree in Library Science.  

Her goal? "I can see staying in Larkspur, but what I am studying — managing data — is
applicable to many jobs. I can continue my library work, but I also love music, so…" Her
ideal job would be at a music website like Spotify, where her two passions combine, as
Robert Frost wrote, "as my two eyes make one in sight."

"We'll see what happens," she says. "I love to catalog. Some say it's a dying art, but people
said libraries were dying, and look what's happened."

Anna is a major music fan. "Music is my favorite thing in the whole world.  I spend time
cataloging, making playlists.  I also play basic guitar." Favorites?  "I like pretty much all
music, which is a cliché, but true for me.  But if I have to name one, alt rock would be it,
bands like Tegan and Sara, Modest Mouse, The Shins.”

A self-described "picky reader," her reading taste is as edgy as her musical preferences: "I
like books that push the envelope, subjects that make people uncomfortable,  but should
be talked about: mental illness, social equality.  I like personal essays, especially those by
Samantha Irby.  She's funny!"  Other current favorite books include Educated, The Glass
Castle, Her Body and Other Parties ("fabulous!). She says the Harry Potter series "is my
favorite series in the whole world."

True to form, her favorite TV show is RuPaul's Drag Race. "I’ve never seen RuPaul in
person (I wish), but I have seen some of my favorite queens from the show at Oasis in San
Francisco." Movies? She is a fan of horror movies, especially Get Out, of high school
movies (Mean Girls), and animé (Spirited Away and others by Hayao Miyazaki, "the
Japanese Disney").  "I grew up with anime, and those films mean a lot to me."

She lives in Oakland with her partner, Jess Lardenoit, who is a front office coordinator at a
physical therapy clinic. For her 30 to 40-minute daily commute, Anna listens to music
driving west and podcasts like This American Life or My Favorite Murder on the way
home.   

When asked how Covid-19 has affected her life, she answers, "Pretty much in every way.
I’m a bit of a hypochondriac already, so the sort of low-level health anxiety I’ve always had
is definitely a lot louder now. Like everyone else, I also really miss being able to go places
and be with people."

And the people at the Larkspur Library miss seeing her, except for fleeting moments at the
book pickup tent.

Libraries Across the Nation

"America’s libraries are essential now — and this beautifully renovated one in Washington
gives us hope" is the theme of this July 15 Washington Post story by Philip Kennicott, the
paper's architecture critic. https://www.washingtonpost.com/entertainment/americas-
libraries-are-essential-now--and-this-beautifully-renovated-one-in-washington-gives-us-
hope/2020/07/15/d7b0bbc6-c5ed-11ea-b037-f9711f89ee46_story.html

See the August 2 San Francisco Chronicle story, "SF Libraries to start Offering Sidewalk
Pickup of Books.” https://www.sfchronicle.com/bayarea/article/San-Francisco-libraries-to-
start-offering-15451859.php\SG by Michael Cabanatuan Aug. 2, 2020

A New York Times Op-Ed by Eric Klineberg published on September 3, "How Libraries Can
Save the 2020 Election," says libraries "are among our last trusted institutions. Expanding
early voting at local branches may be our best hope for a trusted outcome."
https://www.nytimes.com/2020/09/03/opinion/mail-voting-trump-libraries.html?
searchResultPosition=1

What the Friends are
Reading and Recommending

Alice

The Golden Cage by Camilla Lackberg
I now spend a lot of time in the world of best-selling Swedish
crime novelist Camilla Lackberg, and I urge all of you to join me
there.  I started with The Golden Cage, her most recent and a
stand-alone mystery with an ending so satisfying I read it three
times.  But that was just the gateway drug to the real world of
Camilla — a series of mysteries featuring crime writer Erica Falck
and her husband, policeman Patrik Hedstrom, all set in Fjallbacka,
a picturesque fishing village/summer resort near the
Sweden/Norway border.  For a very small town, Fjallbacka (like
Cabot Cove, Maine) is home to a lot of murderous people with

twisted motives, some going back generations.  The books have three distinct strands, all
of which co-exist: the homelife of Patrik, Erica, and their friends and families; the office and
investigating activities of the local police force, each policeman or woman with a distinctive
personality, crime-solving ability, and domestic arrangement; and the crimes themselves,
usually in the bloody tradition of Scandinavian noir.  And if the books aren't enough (they
weren't for me), there are six 90-minute movies featuring Erica, Patrik, the police, and the
crimes, available in DVD at the library and for purchase on Amazon.  The Ice Princess
(2010) is the first book in the series. See you in Fjallbacka!

Jim
Hero of the Empire: The Boer War, a Daring Escape and the Making of Winston
Churchill by Candice Maillard

If you liked The Splendid and the Vile about Churchill's first year
as Prime Minister, you would like this one as well. It's about his
'knowing' of his future greatness. He just had to find a way to get
there, and the Boer War was it. I think Maillard is very similar to
Eric Larson in her writing style. I can't put their books down. Enjoy.

And another from Jim:
Why Fish Don't Exist: A Story of Loss, Love, and the Hidden Order of Life by LuLu
Miller

Don't let the title of Lulu Miller's book turn you off. Instead let it
pique your interest in one of the most unusually written books
about a most unusual person, David Starr Jordan, a taxonomist,
and the first president of Stanford University, written by a most
unusual writer. My wife and I must draw straws to see who gets to
pick it up and read it while the loser taps his/her foot waiting for
his/her turn. I think it is an amazingly written book in that Miller
includes history, biography, botany, intrigue, social injustice and
much more in under 200 pages, all the while running an
autobiographical thread through the story.

Barbara
Olive, Again by Elizabeth Strout

I had the quiet pleasure of reading the sequel to Olive Kitteridge
recently and highly recommend it.  This novel feels particularly
timely during this time of anxiety and uncertainty.   Olive's story of
aging and lessons learned at the end of life is as instructive for her
as it is for the reader.  Structured like a collection of short stories,
Olive faces the realities of aging with her special combination of
honesty and irascibility.  Olive shows us how to stumble through
the challenges of our later years with humanity and grace.

Helyse
The Island of Sea Women by Lisa See

This historical novel is set on the island of Jeju and explores the
matrifocal haenyeo society — a traditional, soon-to-be-lost, all-
female diving collective indicative of this culture — through the
eyes of a multigenerational family. It takes us through the lives of
two women, of very different backgrounds, whose lifelong
friendship is tested during impossibly difficult times of war in
Korean history.

Dyan
Caste: The Origin of Our Discontents by Isabel Wilkerson

Pulitzer-prize winning author Isabel Wilkerson has written another
important book to help us understand an issue that has troubled
our society for hundreds of years. Caste is “the granting or
withholding of respect, status, honor, attention, privileges,
resources, benefit of the doubt, and human kindness to someone
on the basis of their perceived rank or standing in the hierarchy.”
For her, racism is but one manifestation of caste.

Like the Indian “untouchables,” American Blacks have been the
lowest rung of society from the time they were brought to America
400 years ago to the present. Wilkerson points out that the Nazi
architects of the Third Reich studied America to learn how we institutionalized racism and
yet remained an admired nation. Our miscegenation laws became their model for creating
their laws against the Jews. Ironically, the Nazi leadership felt that the “one drop of Negro
blood” was too extreme for identifying Jews.

Wilkerson points out that people may say “I’m not a racist,” which may be true in the
individual sense. But few of us outside of big cities may regularly encounter Blacks: they’re
not in our neighborhoods, schools or workplaces. Why not? Thus, she reminds us of
historical, long-established systemic and institutional racism. And how to begin to combat
it.

An especially relevant read for our time.

Catherine
His Truth is Marching On: John Lewis and the Power of Hope by Jon Meacham
 

This summer saw the loss of one of the nation’s leading civil rights
leaders, Congressman John Lewis, who represented Georgia’s
Fifth congressional district from 1987 to his death in July. Lewis’
passing also coincided with accelerating Black Lives Matter
protests rising from the death of George Floyd. Just one month
before his death from pancreatic cancer, 80-year-old Lewis stood
with arms crossed, wearing a mask, to participate in a protest at
16th Street Northwest, D.C., recently renamed “Black Lives Matter
Plaza.” Lewis’ final words to young protesters were “You filled me
with hope about the next chapter of the great American story

when you used your power to make a difference in our society. Millions of people motivated
simply by human compassion laid down the burdens of division.”

Pulitzer Prize winner Jon Meacham, a professor at Vanderbilt University and author of 10
noteworthy books, including biographies of Andrew Jackson, Thomas Jefferson, Franklin
Roosevelt, Winston Churchill, and George H.W. Bush, has written a comprehensive and
moving portrait of this giant of the civil rights movement. Meacham chronicles Lewis’ highs
and lows, including his personal sacrifices, like being severely beaten on the Edmund
Pettus Bridge in Selma in 1965 while leading a protest march.
One of this challenging year’s most inspiring and necessary reads.

Dulcy
This is Happiness by Niall Williams

You may find it here on these pages in some of the most beautiful
prose written in our language. It always rains in the small village of
Faha in very rural western Ireland where, in the 1950s, local
excitement revolves around the coming of electricity. On a day
when the rain stops, Noe Crowe, a grief-stricken 17 year-old,
steps outside and meets Christy McMahon, who has come to
Faha to work on the electricity but brings as well a deeper task
rooted in his past.

Love is at the heart of this story for both men—young, new love
for Noe and the righting of love wronged for Christy. Williams
writes of Faha and its people with respect, humor, and a loving,
light touch.  A quiet story that illuminates and somehow sanctifies everyday lives, it’s just
right for right now.

The Friends of the
Larkspur Library
Board of Directors

President
Barbara Friday 
 
Dulcy Brainard, Media Consultant
Carrie Burroughs, Treasurer
Coreen Hester, Member at Large
Helyse Hollander, Secretary
Alice Kaufman, Editor-Among Friends
Dyan Pike, Vice President
Catherine Pyke, Emeritus President
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Mission Statement The Friends are a dedicated group of
members who raise money for library
programs, plan events, and work as
ambassadors to the community for the
Larkspur Library.

The Friends of the Larkspur Library is
committed to supporting the library’s
programs, cultural events, books, and
materials. We strive to instill the love of
reading and the excitement of learning in
library patrons of all ages.
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